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1. Name; Acklin Store, survey number 51

2. Location; north side of Highway 90 approximately 3/10 of a 
mile west of junction with S. Highway 61

4. Owner; Santa Fe Mountaineering Center; Route 4, Box 34c, 
Santa FE , New Mexico 87501

7. Description; Photo 45; 2-story L-shaped section with 1-­ 
story section in L; foundation unknown; stuccoed and 
unstuccoed adobe with clapboard on second story of facade and » 
1-story section; corrugated metal gable (2-story) and shed 
(1-story) roofs; 1/1, 2/2 double hung windows singly and in 
pairs, fixed display windows with transom; double doors* 
recessed behind screen doors, with transom. Two single doors 
on second floor of facade imply previous porch.

8. Significance; Henry Acklin, miner from Georgetown, moved 
to this location about 1920 and built this store. During the 
following decade he built a number of rental houses and the 
area became known as Acklin Hill. It became one of the 
commercial center for the mid-Mimbres valley area and this 
the major building in Acklin Hill therefor meets Criterion A. 
Since he also had an interest in a store at San Lorenzo, 
Henry Acklin was involved in selling goods and extending 
credit to many farmers in the area. The building, although 
built of adobe, employes a fairly typical vernacular 
commercial type with its centered door and large store 
display windows, and its residential space above on the 
second floor.

10. Geographical Data; Approximate Acreage; less than one.
Quadrangle Name: San Lorenzo, N.M. Scale: 1: 62,500
UTM References: 13 224700 3632950
Verbal boundary: A rectangle, roughly 80 ' by 70', formed by
lines parallel to and ten feet from the exterior walls of the
building. Since this is an unplatted area, this boundary has
been created to include only the store.
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